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On November 30, 2015, ICI submitted a letter to SEC Chair White that makes a number of
recommendations in the aftermath of the August 24th market volatility. These include:

(1) the need for exchanges to work together to develop a uniform, orderly mechanism for
re-opening trading in a security after a limit up-limit down trading halt;

(2) a consideration of whether the rules to prevent clearly erroneous trades interact
appropriately with the limit up-limit down mechanism; and

(3) the need for consistency across the different circuit breakers in place in related markets
(e.g., equities and futures).

The letter also recommends that buy-side market participants receive a formal voice on the
operating committee of the limit up-limit down plan.

The letter references an ICI Viewpoints article that describes in more detail the need for
changes in the limit up-limit down process. Specifically, the article discusses the market
volatility on August 24th and expresses concern that the different re-opening processes
used by the different exchanges create uncertainty and confusion when the markets need
clarity. The article further recommends that exchanges adopt a uniform method for
handling orders after a trading halt and, to improve price discovery after a trading halt, that
all orders should be routed to the primary market that is re-opening the halted security.
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